AGENDA ITEM No.

6A

TITLE OF REPORT: ITEM REFERRED FROM HITCHIN COMMITTEE: 6 DECEMBER 2016 – REVIEW OF GREEN SPACE MANAGEMENT STRATEGY

The following is an extract from the Draft Minutes of the Hitchin Committee meeting held on 6 December 2016.

50. REVIEW OF THE GREEN SPACE MANAGEMENT STRATEGY

The Committee received an information note entitled Review of the Green Space Management Strategy.

Members were concerned at the recommendations to remove play equipment from areas in Hitchin, particularly the small play areas, some of which were developed by the community in partnership with the Council.

They noted a change in demographics of the people using the play areas, which when they were first developed were used by parents bringing their children and now are used by grandparents and child minders and commented on the requirement for child minders to demonstrate the ability to provide acceptable outdoor play.

Members acknowledged concerns about reducing childhood obesity and the part these playgrounds play in that and felt that an impact assessment should be undertaken regarding these issues and the effect closure of playgrounds could have on the health of children and the costs to the NHS in treating those health issues.

They felt that playgrounds were a vital part of children's health and wellbeing and that splash parks, although wonderful, were not a replacement as they were not open all year round.

Members felt that the survey was carried out after a decision had been taken and wondered if any previous surveys had been undertaken that may give a more balanced outcome, There was also concern that the survey may have been carried out at a time when most children would have been undertaking other activities, for instance, if it were a hot day, they may well have been attending one of the swimming pools or splash parks.

There were also concerned that some play areas were under used purely because the equipment had become tardy and therefore people did not want to use them but had they been maintained, would be more used.

It was noted that recommendation 2 had been amended to consider opportunities for assets to be transferred into community ownership and Members felt that the consultation period was not long enough for communities to consider whether they could be involved and investigate whether funding would be available.

Members were deeply concerned about the timing of the consultation, which was mainly over the Christmas and New Year period when families would be fully occupied and would not be involved in responding to consultations.

Members did believe that focus groups and citizens panels were valuable, but were not a substitute for effective consultation with residents and that those consultations should be well publicised.

Members commented that the costs associated with the proposed removal of equipment had not been made clear.

RECOMMENDED TO CABINET:

- (1) That enquiries be made as to any previous surveys undertaken regarding use of playgrounds in order to provide a more balanced outcome;
- (2) That the consultation period be extended in order to enable communities to consider whether they would be in a position to consider taking on ownership of assets;
- (3) That the consultation period be moved to start after the Christmas and New Year festivities and holidays were over;
- (4) That citizens panels and focus groups not be used as a replacement for effective consultation with residents;
- (5) That consultations should be well publicised by different methods; and
- (6) That an impact assessment should be undertaken regarding childhood obesity and the effect closure of playgrounds could have on the health of children and the costs to the NHS in treating those health issues.

REASON FOR DECISION: To inform Cabinet of the concerns of the Hitchin Committee regarding the proposals contained in the Green Space Strategy.